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Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chaplain Fr. Rudy Alumam 826-0760 
 ralumam@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chancellor Christopher Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokin@ca.rr.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709 
  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasques PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 761-5731 
 dsafe88@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Bill Davey DD#112 362-5456 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 
 

Michaelene – George Kubeck’s Wife         Theresa Maria Perez – José Perez’ Daughter 

Augusto (Jun) Santos – Rolly Arenz’ Friend   

Gilbert Montoya (heart problems)      Al Castellano (cancer) 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week) 

Jim & Betty Chavez (very ill)     Carlos Chavez PGK      

Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom (stroke), Dodi Gillman, Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, 

Keith & Linda Alber, Mary Nelson (cancer) - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods,  Milli & Sylven Laurant, 

 Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter       Gilbert Negrete – Henry Negrete’s Son 

     Bert Eitner – Henry Negrete’s Son-in-Law     Verna – Gene St. Amant’s Wife 

Mary (kidney failure) – Leo Griego’s Wife      Chris Diaz (eye surgery) – José Perez’ Friend       

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     Judy Schmidt – Jorge Rodriguez’ Friend’s Grandmother 

Kathy Fortz – Mike Mercer’s Sister-in-Law     Jamie Scheller       

Monica Wilson, Larry Havers, William Sanchez – Ken Peterson PGK’s Friend’s 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friends 

Amparo Rodriguez – Martin’s Mother     Leo & Mary Helen Griego (ill) 

Guillermina Preciado (ill) – Jorge Rodriguez’ Friend 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sick & Distressed 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of 

our various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



                                                                                  

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 With the end of April and Lenten season I would like to thank all of the Brother Knights that 

helped at our Fish Fry’s. I especially appreciated all of you that showed up week after week to work 

them. 

 

 Day of Sharing was a complete success. You could see on the faces of those attendee’s that  

they had a good time. A big Thank You to those of you that helped. 

 

 Election Day for the upcoming Columbian year council officers will be held during this 

month’s business meeting on May 10th.  Look over the trustees recommendations that are printed in 

this month’s bulletin and plan on voting for the candidates of your choose. Also be aware that during 

the elections you may nominate brother Knight’s from the floor for these positions. The requirement 

for nominee’s are that they are 3rd Degree members and you have got their approval before hand that 

they are willing to run for the office you are nominating them for.  

 

 Our membership drive will be coming up soon. Again we have a good chance of receiving 

the Star Council Award.  Walt needs help recruiting new member Knights, so if we come together 

and concentrate on reaching our goal, it will Happen. 

 

Hope to see all you at our business meeting. 

 

Viva Jesus!  

 

 

Virgil Smith GK 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

A Mothers Love  

 
This month we celebrate Mother’s Day. On this special day set aside to honor our Moms 

let’s take time to pray for the efforts, sacrifices and expressions of love our Mothers have given us 

over the years. Thank them for molding our hearts and teaching us truth. 

 

 Some of the blessings that make life so sweet are the Moms who have shared our good times 

and our bad times. They have brightened many of our days by cheering us on when our enthusiasm 

seems to be going downhill. They have given comfort and support often without even being asked. 

  

Whether they are still an active part in our life or gone on to eternity, they hold a special 

place in our hearts. They have made our lives happier and more complete. So if they are but a sweet 

memory that memory will continue to bless us all the days of our lives. They hold a special place in 

our hearts and should be remembered in our thoughts and in our prayers always. 

 

A mother’s prayer for her children is a bond between her and God. There is a story told 

about a mom back in the 1700’s who had 19 children. She no doubt was a very busy mom, but she 

took time out of every day to pray. When she felt it was time for prayer she would sit in a chair pull 

her apron over her head and her children knew better than to disturb her. That was her time with 

God, her time to pray for her children.  

 

 Let’s also honor the Moms still with us today and give God thanks for giving us a mom that 

nurtures and reflects the complete and pure love of God for His children. 

 

Abraham Lincoln once wrote “No man is poor who has had a godly mother.” He also was 

quoted as saying “God bless my mother…..all I am I owe to her.” 

 

 

 

Happy Mother’s Day 
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Brother Knights, 
 

 May 14th is Mother’s Day and I wish Happy Mother’s Day to all the Moms. We will be 

selling flowers after the masses on Saturday and Sunday, May 13th and 14th. Proceeds will benefit the 

La Habra Life Center. Please call Brother Tom Nagle and offer to help selling flowers in the church 

patio. 

 

 The monthly adoration will be on May 13th at the church, plan on spending an hour with the 

Holy Eucharist.  

 

 With our Grand Knight, I will head south to San Diego for the Annual State Convention on 

May 18th to 21st. We are looking forward on coming home with some awards. 

 

 Our parish next Evangelization Retreat is on May 26th, 27th and 28th, this a three day spiritual 

event held at our Parish Hall. If you have not experienced this retreat, talk to me. If you cannot 

attend this retreat, you have the opportunity to spend an hour with Jesus in the Holy Eucharist during 

the retreat, to support and pray for those attending the retreat. For more information talk to me or 

give me 

a call.  

 

God Bless Us All, 

Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 

 

 

 

 

Adoration 
 

We need people to adore the Blessed Sacrament for the upcoming Evangelization 
Retreat. Adoration will take place in the Education Building 24 hours a day, on Friday the 26nd 

(starting at 4 PM) thru Sunday the 28th (until 5 PM). Come and pray for your fellow 
parishioners on retreat. 

Please call Rolly Arenz at (562) 708-0258 



                                                                                  

 

WITH PRAISE AND THANKSGIVING TO ALMIGHTY GOD 

THE DIOCESE OF ORANGE AND Mr. & Mrs. PARK 

CORDIALLY INVITE YOU TO ATTEND THE ORDINATION OF 

 

Rev. Mr. Tony Park 
 

TO THE PRIESTHOOD OF JESUS CHRIST 

THROUGH THE INVOCATION OF THE HOLY SPIRIT AND 

THE IMPOSITION OF HANDS BY HIS EXCELLENCY 

 

THE MOST REVEREND KEVIN W. VANN 

BISHOP OF THE DIOCESE OF ORANGE 

 

SATURDAY, 10 JUNE 2017 AT 10:00AM 

SAINT COLUMBAN CATHOLIC CHURCH 

10801 STANFORD AVENUE 

GARGEN GROVE, CA 92840 

 

†   †   † 
 

MASSES OF THANKSGIVING 

SUNDAY, 11 JUNE 2017 AT 11:30AM 

SAINT THOMAS KOREAN CATHOLIC CENTER 

412 NORTH CRESCENT WAY - ANAHEIM, CA 92801 

 

SUNDAY, 18 JUNE 2017 AT 9:45AM 

SAINT IRENAEUS CATHOLIC CHURCH 

5201 EVERGREEN AVENUE - CYPRESS, CA 90630 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



                                                                                  

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

3rd OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

4th “NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER” 

8th “V-E DAY” 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

10th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Divine Mercy 7:15pm 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

14th “MOTHER’S DAY” – FLOWER SALES after masses 

18th-20th K of C STATE CONVENTION in San Diego 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

20th “ARMED FORCES DAY” 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

27th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

29th “MEMORIAL DAY OBSERVED” 

 

7th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

10th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Divine Mercy 7:15pm 7:30pm 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

18th “FATHER’S DAY” 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

24th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

29th “MEMORIAL DAY OBSERVED” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These Are The 

Seminarians Your Council Supports 

Tony Park & Aristotle Quan 
We Support Them Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

                                  

                                                                      
 

                          

                                              TOMB 
 

Father Aaron in his Easter homily shared what this Easter Season means to us with the word TOMB. 

 

 is for Jesus' triumph over death, evil, our sins, and the devil/satan. He told us not 

to fear any of these thanks to the gift from Jesus. 

 

  is for our Lord's offering of Himself for us. The Lamb of God gave Himself to 

fulfill all the Old Testament prophecies. By giving Himself, He showed us the real meaning of love. 

 

  is for our mission. We spread the Kingdom of God by loving those around us, 

even our enemies. The joy that Jesus gives us is highly contagious! 

 

 is for Jesus' promise to us that He would always be with us. If God is for us, who 

can possibly be against us that we should fear?  

 

Thus, we thank Father Aaron for his words of wisdom. Brothers and sisters from the TOMB comes 

our hope, our faith, and our love. HAPPY EASTER! 

 

                                 

Yours in Christ 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 

 

 

 

March Meeting 

                         $40.00 

                 Rolando Trembley 

  

            May Meeting = $50.00 
 

 

 



                                                                                  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Irenaeus 

Evangelization Retreat 
May 26, 27, 28, 2017 in the Parish Hall 

Friday 5:30 pm to 9:00 pm, Saturday 8:00 am to 9:00 pm, Sunday 8:00 am to 4:00 pm 
Full-time attendance at all sessions is required.  
Retreat is for persons 18 years of age or older. 

 

You've heard everybody talking, now it's your turn to experience Saint Irenaeus'   
Evangelization Retreat. 

  This three day spiritual event, held in the Parish Hall, is a great way to discover 
your strength in Jesus! 

Bring an open heart and we'll provide everything else 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kevin Connell     Raymond Richmond     Walter Munoz     Jorge Rodriguez     Jerome Costa 

Dante Garcia     Robert Escobar     Chris Nsor     Jorge Rodriguez Jr.     Loc Le     John Oliver 

Jim Bowler     Martin Rodriguez     Wayne Diulio     Ken Peterson PGK     Lloyd Ferry     José Perez 

Leonardo Fernandez     Bobby Valasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Marco Orabuena     Bob Marsh 

George Del Hierro     Quirino Diacajo     Virgil Smith GK     Fred Navarro     Rolly Arenz 

Louis Bloch     Bill Serb III PGK     Henry Negrete     Mike Mercer     Leo Gines     Richard Tkach 

Robert McBirney       

 



                                                                                  

 

  
 
Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 I have a question for a few of my fellow Knights who aren't Pro Life.  WHY?  It can't be for lack 

of information. Just ask your cell phone, when does life begin? If you have any question about Pro Life or 

Pro Choice you can use your cell phone to Google it. You can get statements from the abortionist as to when 

life begins. If I might quote a famous abortionists "every time you perform an abortion you are taking a 

life".  When you stand before God can you say "I didn't know"?  God's question to you could be, "How 

could you not know"?  The information was in your cell phone. On your person you had a vast amount of 

information, all you have had do was Google it. You know how to excess it. You carried it with you 24 

hours a day, 7 days a week. The knowledge and information was within arm's reach. 

  

 I would hate to have God tell me "No one should perish for the lack of knowledge or information 

but you chose not to know and not to get informed."  I do believe I would fear God's just Judgment.                

  

Sincerely Yours 

Thomas F Nagle PGK 

Pro-Life Chairman 




Election of Officers 

Cypress Council #8599 

Columbian Year 2017-18 

May 10, 2017 – Business Meeting 

 
Office    Council Nominating Committee Recommendations 

 

Grand Knight…………………. Rolando Arenz 

Deputy Grand Knight………… George Del Hierro  

Chancellor……………………. Walter Munoz 

Warden……………………….. James Bowler 

Recorder……………………… Frank Faecke 

Treasurer……………………... Richard Tkach 

Advocate……………………... Donald Gargiulo PGK 

Inside Guard………………….  John Oliver 

Outside Guard………………..  Dante Garcia  

1 Year Trustee……………….. William J. Serb III PGK 

2 Year Trustee……………….. Peter Morales PGK 

3 Year Trustee……………….. Virgil Smith GK 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales 



                                                                                  

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

 


